Report on professional development

Summary

At our 11/10/2008 meeting, we agreed that:

· The co-Founders and senior staff of GiveWell – and in particular Holden Karnofsky, the hopeful Executive Director – lack life and business experience, and would benefit from a professional development effort: a concerted effort to learn from those who have such experience.

· The most promising approach to professional development is through mentor relationships with GiveWell supporters.

· Formal programs appear to hold little promise, although highly competitive programs (specifically Ashoka, Draper Richards and Echoing Green) may be worth applying to.

Since then, we have developed a set of mentor relationships, as well as looking into (but ultimately, to this point, not pursuing) other options.  We now feel that:

· We have complied with the Board's decision and have substantially improved our ability (and tendency) to get feedback from more experienced people.

· Holden Karnofsky and Elie Hassenfeld should be named co-Executive Directors, primarily for reasons of transparency (they have been filling these roles "de facto" throughout GiveWell's existence).  Certain forms, particularly grant applications, request the name of the Executive Director, and we have had to respond that we have none.
Details on our professional development efforts follow.

Professional development through mentor relationships

Lindy Miller: We have had phone updates with Board member Lindy Miller, generally with both Holden and Elie on the line, approximately once per week.  We have updated her on our progress and priorities and asked questions about a variety of issues, particularly relating to recruiting/hiring/managing new employees.

Rob Shavell: We have had periodic in-person and phone updates with Rob Shavell, a supporter with Silicon Valley startup experience.  Earlier in the year, we were speaking with him once every 1-2 weeks about time management, prioritization, and recruiting/hiring.  Updates were less frequent during May and June as we focused on completing our research report, but we are expecting more frequent contact again as we put more effort into improving our website and "packaging" of our research.

Rob has also been included on biweekly updates and in discussions of our name/domain.

Phil Steinmeyer: We have periodic phone and email conversations with Phil Steinmeyer, who has been following our project closely and has an entrepreneurial background.  He has given big-picture feedback on the major challenges and priorities of GiveWell as a whole, as well as feedback on the progress of our research (over the research-feedback email list).

Phil has also been included on biweekly updates and certain other specific discussions.

Adam Goozh: Adam emailed the Harvard-Startups email list I subscribe to offering to share his experience from successfully starting a company.  I contacted him and we had a couple general conversations about GiveWell, its mission, and its priorities; we have also included him in discussions about our name/domain and gotten a referral from him for a website consultant.  We have not included him in biweekly updates.

Other professional development options

We have not put much effort into pursuing formal entrepreneurship groups since the 11/10/08 meeting, at which we agreed that such options hold little promise.  We have continued to monitor the Entrepreneurs' Organization, for which we are ineligible because we are a nonprofit, and Holden attended the first meeting of the "Social Entrepreneurship / Non-Profit Career Group" at the Harvard Club of New York (as we said he would at the 11/10/2008 meeting) but found it to be a poor fit (it was targeted at people currently employed in for-profit jobs who were considering helping nonprofits on the side).

We have done some inquiry into the three competitive programs mentioned at the 11/10/08 meeting.  We are ineligible (too large) for the Echoing Green program; we are eligible for the Ashoka and Draper Richards programs.  Both Ashoka and Draper Richards accept applications on a rolling basis but have long (several months) processes for deciding; we have not yet applied to either.

